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Hi? hello, how are ya? – well I guess I’m doing fine.
I sincerely hope that you all had a nice enough Christmas,
despite what the Satanic day really represents – and of course
I am acutely aware that for some of you it will have been an
awful struggle financially whilst no doubt leaving others of
you with feelings of guilt at not being able to spoil your
children the way that you would like… Especially when you have
worked your jacksy off all year just to survive.
Indeed the more that I mellow with age (its the big four zero
for me this friday… Again), the more time I seem to spend
worrying about disadvantaged children and how modern living –
for want of better words – is totally fucking them up. And of
course the task of stopping the rot setting in is absolutely
fucking mammoth… If indeed we ever get the chance to try
Still, that is enough maudling and anyway we may yet get
chance to set about the task… We fucking will if I have
anything to do with it anyway… And I am trying, oh how I am
trying, hence the two major articles that I am working on and

continue to grow (Paris and the other one) are still not ready
because I fully intend to make them as damning, damaging and
irrefutable as possible.
Nevertheless, my continued labour means that you get to read
another of those articles that John Hamer sent me to use as I
see fit – the majority of which John tells me will be included
in his forthcoming new book… And today’s offering is about the
City of London.
However, there is just one more [unrelated] matter that I
quickly want to mention here and that is in regard to a series
of comments from Curious Girl which she has left on the last
article that I wrote – “I See Dead People”.
Curious Girl – for the benefit of those who don’t know – is an
extremely intelligent, tenacious and determined regular reader
of mine, who never fails to impress me with the information
that she comes up with when she looks into any subject that
catches her eye.
And on this occasion the subject that caught her eye was that
of the Christmas Card photo used by Little Bald Willie and his
accomplice, Kate Gold-Digger-Smith for this years seasonal
greetings – which CG believes to be a hybrid of photos joined
together.
I too also looked at the family snapshot and concluded that
the photo is a fake – as in the pair didn’t pose for it and
therefore neither did the two children who also appear.
However, what I want to add to the mix is to do with a couple
of articles published in the Chimp last week which made much
of a ‘charidy’ football match that Little Bald Willie and
Harry H Hewitt supposedly played in – they didn’t and the
photos are blatantly photoshopped with the giveaways easy to
spot when you know what to look for.
As for the other article which was also filled with equally

cringe worthy comment – those real journalists must really
love having shit on their tongues? Well that doozy of an
article was to do with the Queer & Co attending church on
Christmas Day… Twice apparently, and on both occasions the
snappy snaps are also ALL photoshopped… Just like they were
for that “private” Christening service that the Firm attended
for the child that they refer to as being called Charlotte,
earlier on this year.
In fact I really did laugh out loud when the Monkey-Twatz
gushingly wrote about the two services that the firm [didn’t]
attend at the same Sandringham Church on the same Christmas
Day morning because the first visit was – according to the
real journalist who copied the story, using his own words –
the official, traditional service attended by the royal family
and the second was a private service that was only attended by
the royal family – as if, in theory that would make a
difference to those allowed to attend.
I also noted that Bizzy Lizzie used a framed photoshopped
picture of Willie and his ‘family‘ – supposedly taken at the
aforementioned Christening service that wasn’t – as a desk top
prop in her Christmas speech… You couldn’t make that shit up.
Anyway, the point is why have the firm been so reluctant to
venture out in this past year?
Could it be that the game is nearly up for the in-bred brood,
since it would seem that even PR articles about them such as
the Charity football match shite, which the Chimp fooled their
Muppet readers into believing that the heir and spare took
part in – imagine silly willie trying to play football or
liking rugby for that matter – still drew extremely negative
comments (at least in the calibre of negative comments that
the shit rag begrudgingly lets through)… As did the church
excursions.
Indeed, they are all an affront to what real charity is

– or

should be – all about and as for their spiritual guidance
well, lets just say that they are as christian as my right
testicle, not to mention an obscene embarrassment to the
country as a whole… Just sayin’.
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As with any investigation into culpability, we should always
‘follow the money’ and in this case it leads to the ultrapowerful, elite bankster families. We will later see further
evidence of how they operate, how they enslave humanity and
kill millions; crimes that in truth, only the satanicallyinfluenced or psychopathically-minded would be capable of
perpetrating.
In 1776, as already related, the Order of the Illuminati was
founded by Adam Weishaupt in Bavaria. It was and indeed still
is, powerfully connected to the ruling financial elite
(banksters) who possess the lion’s share of the world’s
wealth. The Rothschilds for instance, played a major role in
the financing and support of the Bavarian Illuminati in its

formative years, but there are also several other families
involved.
Over the years, this organisation of pure evil has spread its
despicable tentacles into every country of note but remains
largely hidden from view because the Illuminati is after all,
a ‘secret society,’ along with its equally repugnant
‘bedfellow,’ Freemasonry.
Indeed at the senior levels of Freemasonry, the boundaries
between the two, if they exist at all, become exceedingly
blurred. The 13 major Illuminati bloodlines exist as a mirror
of the 13 levels of the pyramid as denoted on the seal on the
reverse side of the US $1 bill and these wealthy families, who
are without doubt the real rulers of the world, were thrust
into prominence and empowered in the Satanic master plan
carried out by the Illuminati.
There are in total, 13 families who are Illuminati but the
membership however, is not completely static. 13 of course, is
regarded by them as a Satanic number with magical, occult
power and is very much to the forefront of all Illuminati
planning yet often used in ‘plain sight’ in their various
subterfuges.
There is little doubt of the existence of a long-term plan by
the international financial elite to enslave humanity in order
to bring about their oft-quoted ‘New World Order.’ This
conspiracy is often attributed to various factions including,
but not exclusively, the Illuminati themselves, Jews,
Zionists, the Vatican, Jesuits, Freemasons the Black Nobility
and the Bilderbergers etc. However the truth is that it is a
complex hybrid of all these elements that make up the whole
sorry group.
But the real villains are those at the heart of our economic
and cultural life. They are the dynastic families, the
‘Royals,’ the owners of the Bank of England, the US Federal

Reserve and associated cartels. They also control the World
Bank and IMF and most of the world’s Intelligence agencies.
Their identity is meant to be secret but the Rothschilds are
certainly among their number. We should never forget that
money is power and this power rests largely in the ‘City of
London.’

The ‘City of London’
The great majority of people assume that the phrases ‘the
Crown’ and ‘the City’ in reference to London, refer to the
Queen or the capital of England.
However, this is
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not so. ‘The City’ is in fact a privately
and Sovereign State occupying an irregular
acres, approximately one square mile and
the heart of the 610 square mile Greater

London area. The population of ‘the City’ is listed at just
over four thousand, whereas the population of the 32 Boroughs
of Greater London is approximately seven and a half million.
This square mile that constitutes the ‘City’ has its own
mayor, laws, courts, flag, police force and newspapers,
characteristic of all three independent ‘City States,’ the
City of London, Washington DC and Vatican City. They are in
effect countries within countries, but only Vatican City is
officially accorded the title of ‘country.’
The true identity of ‘the Crown’ however is kept most secret,
but nevertheless it was the Crown-controlled Bank of England
that took and assumed control of the United States during
the Theodore Roosevelt Administration (1901-1909) when its
agent, who was in reality a Crown agent (J. P. Morgan and
Co.), assumed control of 25% of American business interests.
‘The Crown’ has never referred to the King or Queen of
England, not since the establishment of the corporate body,
but the British Monarchy is a figurehead for ‘the Crown,’
rules parliament in Great Britain and has absolute authority
over the Prime Minister and his government through a Vatican
knighthood by the name of the Order of the Garter. Despite its
many sycophantic apologists, encouraged all the while by the
compliant media and the political hierarchy, who claim that
the Royal family are just ‘figureheads,’ unfortunately this is
absolutely, categorically NOT the case at all.
The Crown is the directorate of the corporation, and Great
Britain is ruled by the Crown, the City of London which
controls the Bank of England – a private corporation. In other
words ‘the City’ is a ‘private’ state existing in Britain
within the very heart of London. It became a sovereign-state
in its own right in 1694 when King William III sanctioned the
privatisation of the Bank of England, and handed it over to
the banksters who today rule the financial world… in exactly
the same way that the FRB banksters were freely given the
ultimate control of money in the US in 1913.

Today, the City State of London is the world’s ultimate centre
of financial power and the wealthiest square mile on the
planet. The City is also unsurprisingly, home to the
privatised Bank of England, Lloyd’s of London, the London
Stock Exchange and the headquarters of all British-based and
many foreign banks. It is home to the branch offices of 385
foreign banks plus 70 US banks, as well as many newspapers and
publishing monopolies. It controls the world media and the
world’s intelligence services and it is from within the Crown
City of London that British Freemasonry, overseen by the
British Monarchy specifically the Duke of Kent (Freemasonic
Grand Master), and indeed World Freemasonry is governed. This
includes the Grand Orient Masonic Order and the Washington DC
version, ‘Scottish Rite Freemasonry.’
‘The Crown’ is a committee of twelve men who rule the
independent sovereign state known as ‘the City.’ ‘The City’ is
not part of England and not subject to the Sovereign ruler of
Great Britain and its Commonwealth. Neither is it under the
rule of the British parliament, it is a separate, independent
state presided over by a Lord Mayor.
The

Lord

Mayor

and
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representatives who in effect deputise for the world’s
wealthiest, most powerful banking families, including the
Rothschild family, the Warburg family, the Oppenheimer family
and the Schiff family. These families and their descendants
own and run the Crown Corporation of London. The Lord Mayor,
who is elected for a one year term, is the absolute ‘monarch’
in the City.
“The relation of this monarch of the City to the monarch of
the realm [Queen] is curious and tells much. When the Queen of
England goes to visit the City she is met by the Lord Mayor at
Temple Bar, the symbolic gate of the City. She bows and asks
for permission to enter his private, sovereign State. During
such State visits the Lord Mayor in his robes and chain, and
his entourage in medieval costume, outshines the royal party,

which can dress up no further than service uniforms.” Aubrey
Menen, Time-Life, 1976, p. 16
So, the Lord Mayor leads the Queen into his city. The
symbolism is clear; the Lord Mayor is the monarch and the
Queen is his subject. The Queen is subordinate to the Mayor
only in the City but outside of the City of London he bows to
her and furthermore, this exclusive clique who rule the City
dictate to the British Parliament, despite the fact that in
theory, Britain is ruled by a Prime Minister and a Cabinet of
Ministers. These ‘fronts’ go to great lengths to create the
impression
that they are running the country but, in reality, they are
mere puppets whose strings are pulled by the shadowy
characters who dominate behind the scenes.
As the former British Prime Minister of England during the
late 1800s Benjamin Disraeli wrote… “So you see… the world is
governed by very different personages from what is imagined by
those who are not behind the scenes” ‘Coningsby,’ The Century
Co., 1907, p233
The City of London is the only part of Britain over which
parliament has no authority whatsoever and in one respect at
least, the Corporation acts as the superior body of the two.
It imposes on the House of Commons a figure referred-to as the
‘Remembrancer,’ an official lobbyist who sits behind the
Speaker’s chair and ensures that, whatever we or our elected
representatives might think, the City’s rights and privileges
are fully protected.
The now greatly depleted British Empire was an extension of
banksters’ financial interests. Indeed, all the colonies were
‘Crown Colonies.’ They belonged to the City and were not
subject to British law although British citizens were expected
to shed blood (often their own) and conquer and pay for them.
Western colonisation is widely taught in school history

courses, so it need not be repeated here but one key aspect of
the colonial period is generally omitted or air-brushed from
official history and that is the fact that all the Crown
colonies were established on a corporate model with financial
ties to the City of London, not to the nation of the United
Kingdom (the official name of the political entity consisting
of England, Scotland, Wales and Northern Ireland.) The UK is a
Crown colony but the City of London is not.
The directorate of the Crown, had and has no loyalty to any
nation, they were and are, devoted entirely to their own
philosophy, which seeks absolute power and wealth. For more
than 250 years, the ‘servants’ of the Crown brought untold
wealth back from the colonies to the British Isles – to enrich
their bankster masters only. The general population of the
United Kingdom received very little wealth as a result of
these exploits, if any at all, despite the fact that it was
they who provided the finance through taxation and the ‘cannon
fodder’ in the form of the armed forces, to enable the
subjugation of foreign powers in order that the banksters
could profit from the altruistic exploits of the armed forces.
These servicemen were invaluable assets of the Crown, but they
did not know whom or what they served – and indeed still do
not. (None are more hopelessly enslaved than those who believe
they are free). Historian Jeffrey Steinberg could also have
been referring to the US, Canada or Australia (or any other
country you care to name) when he wrote that… “England,
Scotland, Wales, and Northern Ireland, are today little more
than slave plantations and social engineering laboratories,
serving the needs of the Crown/City of London.”
According to the American Almanac, the Crown and their
associated banksters are part of a network with an estimated
$10 trillion in physical assets (as opposed to non-existent
paper and money in its various electronic forms.) The Crown is
in total control of such corporate giants as Royal Dutch
Shell, the former companies comprising the giant Imperial

Chemical Industries, (now ‘rationalised’ into many different
organisations), Lloyds of London, Unilever, Lonrho, Rio Tinto
Zinc, and Anglo-American DeBeers. It completely dominates the
world supply of oil, gold, diamonds, and many other vital raw
materials.
The Crown/City of London also dominates the world’s
speculative markets. A tightly interlocking group of
corporations involved in raw materials extraction, finance,
insurance, transportation and food production, controls the
lion’s share of the world’s markets and exerts supreme control
over world industry.
In order to understand the genuine motives for particular
actions and events in history we already know to ‘follow the
money,’ but that is only part of the story, we must also
follow the philosophy and the religious beliefs of those in
control. For purposes of clarity, ‘the Crown’ always refers
here to a stealthy circle of power-brokers (the banksters) who
all believe in the Freemasonic philosophy of the ‘brotherhood
of man’ ruled by philosopher kings (or adepts) in league with
the God of Masonry. This point is not up for debate, it is
only necessary to read some of the cumbersome histories of
Masonry and also read Albert Pike’s Morals and Dogma to
understand explicitly that this power-philosophy encompasses
virtually all the religious ideas ever imagined by man.
Ordinary members of Masonic lodges, those of the so-called
‘blue degrees,’ numbered 1-3 or the three overt levels, the
only ones to which most Masons can aspire, are to these adepts
and their goals what the people of the Western civilisations
are to the directors of the Crown, that is ‘useful idiots.’
This ultra-secretive, all-pervasive cabal is represented by
the dominant political, economic and cultural institutions
across the world. Indeed, western society has been thoroughly
subverted and western culture is morally bankrupt, whilst our
so-called democracies are a subtle form of social control and
the mass media and our so-called education systems are nothing

more than a sham or at best, covert forms of indoctrination.
The British government is the bonded slave of the ‘invisible
and inaudible’ force centred in the City and the City is the
master of all. The ‘visible and audible leaders’ ie. ‘elected’
politicians, are mere puppets who dance to the tunes of the
real powers-that-be. They have no real power and no authority
and in spite of the outward show to the contrary, they are
mere pawns in the on-going game being played-out by the
financial elite, the banksters.
It is important to recognise the fact that two separate
empires were operating under the guise of the British Empire,
one was the Crown Empire and the other the British Empire. The
colonial possessions that consisted primarily of white people
were under the jurisdiction of the Sovereign ie. under the
authority of the British government that is such nations as
the Union of South Africa, Australia, New Zealand and Canada
were governed under British law. However, these only
represented around 13% of the people who made up the
inhabitants of the British Empire.
All the other elements of the Empire, nations such as India,
Egypt, Bermuda, Malta, Cyprus and colonies in Central Africa,
Singapore and Hong Kong were all Crown Colonies. These were
not under British rule and parliament had no authority over
them. As the Crown owned the committee known as the British
government there was no problem whatsoever in convincing the
British taxpayer of the need to pay for naval and military
forces to maintain the Crown’s supremacy in these countries.
The City reaped enormous profits from its operations conducted
under the protection of the British armed forces however, but
this was not British commerce and British wealth it was the
international banksters, prosperous merchants and those
members of the aristocracy who were part of the ‘City’ machine
that accumulated vast fortunes, especially as the ‘City’ is
also a tax haven for them. In fact it is linked to other

satellite tax havens across most time zones, ranging from Hong
Kong and Singapore in the East, to the British Virgin Islands,
the Turks and Caicos Islands, Bermuda and the Cayman Islands
and the Bahamas in the West. All of these havens are
Frankenstein creations of the City, as are the Crown
Dependency islands of Guernsey, Isle of Man and Jersey. Is it
any surprise that the rich just keep getting richer!?

